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This sentiment has been put into 
action by our members. Serving as 
president has allowed me to see 
the impressive work that is being 
done across our BOCES by our 
members. It is truly an inspiration. 

Thanks to the hard work of our 
membership, our programs are 
open and our students are learn-
ing.  Let us approach the coming 
winter mindful of the impact of 
our work. As I said in my opening 
day remarks, educators plant 
seeds for the future. Though life 
may seem dormant in the winter, 
we know important preparations 
are happening for future growth. 
Thank you for your continued 
commitment to our students and 
our association. 

In Solidarity,  

Joal Bova, President, (RCG) BOCES 
Teachers’ Association 

The Fall season has always been a 
favorite of mine. There is some-
thing about the changing color of 
the leaves and the crisp air that 
has a calming effect on me and 
puts me in a reflective state. No 
doubt that the excitement of a 
new school year adds to this re-
flective mood as I think back on 
past years and plan for the coming 
one. 

Fall feels different this year. Sure, 
I’ve already started to crave apple 
cider donuts, I’ve purchased some 
mums, and baked a pumpkin    
ricotta cake this past weekend, but 
in addition to my normal Fall calm, 
there has also been anxiety and 
even a sense of dread. 

I think back to this past Spring 
when the closures began and re-
member the daily sanity saving 
walks that I took each afternoon 
as I thought to myself “I’m so glad 
the quarantine is happening now 
and not in the dead of winter”. 

Two seasons later we are       
confronted with the reality that 
we will almost certainly           
experience a winter of quaran-
tine in some fashion. What     
impact will this have on the holi-
days? Our families? Our stu-
dents? Ourselves? 

This is hard and we are tired. We 
have no idea how long this     
winter will last so we must     
prepare and care for ourselves so 
that we are available for those 
that matter. The work that we do 
matters. It matters to our        
students who look to us not only 
for an education, but who look to 
us for a sense of security and 
even purpose. Teaching in this 
time of social distancing and  
hybrid learning is trying, but we 
are doing it. A musician that I like 
a lot, JS Ondara, recently re-
leased a new song in which he 
sings “If I must, If I have to, I will 
love you from six feet away”. 

      A Different Kind of School Year 

Well-Deserved Recognition of 

Local Health Care Workers 

 

On July 1st, 2020, the RCG BO-

CES Teachers’ Association Exec-

utive Board delivered six pastry 

platters to each of two, regional, 

nursing homes (Van Rensselaer 

Manor-Troy and The Pines-

Catskill). 2019-2020 mentors and 

mentees agreed to donate the cost 

of their meal from the cancelled 

Mentor Dinner towards this cause 

to raise the spirits of our sisters 

and brothers in service to our 

senior citizens. These two     

nursing homes continue to 

house our Certified Nurse Aide 

Program students from both 

CTE centers as work-based 

learning sites. In addition, our 

vendor for the pastry trays, 

Zachary’s Pastry Shoppe in 

East Greenbush,  welcomes our 

REC Culinary Arts Program  

students for work-based     

learning as well. Many thanks 

to Emily Bluhm-Allen and John 

September-October  2020 Volume 2, Issue 1 

Union Updates 

• For NYSUT      

Coronavirus Updates 

Visit: https://

www.nysut.org/

resources/special-

resources-sites/

coronavirus-toolkit  

 

Inside this issue: 

Know Your Contract 2 

Shared Success Story 2 

AFT Update 2 

Voter Guide 3 

Member Benefits  4 

Member Benefits 5-7 

Mahoney who volunteered to 

meet me at Zachary’s to deliver 

to the nursing homes! We heard 

from all three, work-based learn-

ing sites that our efforts to honor 

them were well received! 

”Individually we are one color. 

Together we are a rainbow!” 

 In Solidarity, Your Past       

President, Hilary Reilly  
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Article 11: Teaching Conditions: 
Section 11.18: Health and    
Safety 

A. “The Agency and the Asso-
ciation recognize the im-
portance to the educational 
process for children of 
physical facilities provided 
by component districts to 
their students.                   
Employees shall report to 
their immediate               
supervisors, in writing, situ-

ations where, in the 
judgment of the        
employee, the physical 
condition of the       
classroom threatens 
the health or safety of 
the students in the class 
or is significantly    
different than the    
condition of other   
classrooms in the 
school building.                                     
B.  Upon receipt of such 
report, within five 
working days, the      

immediate  supervisor shall 
make an evaluation of the 
condition and shall prepare 
and submit a written report 
to the teacher and his or 
her Deputy Superintendent 
regarding what actions, if 
any, should be taken to 
alleviate or rectify the     
situation.  

 

 

in an education case and a senti-

ment that also reflected her votes 

in cases involving students of color, 

LGBTQ Americans, and students in 

special education…. 

….”The presence of three female 

justices would "change the public 

perception of where women are in 

the justice system," Ginsburg told 

The Washington Post. "When the 

schoolchildren file in and out of the 

"A prime part of the history 

of our Constitution ... is the 

story of the extension of 

constitutional rights and 

protections to people once 

ignored or excluded," Gins-

burg wrote for the court 

in United States v. Virginia, 

the 1996 case that struck 

down the state's exclusion of women 

from the Virginia Military Institute, 

perhaps her most important opinion 

court and they look up and they see three 

women, then that will seem natural and 

proper—just how it is."  

Read the full article: 

http://blogs.edweek.org/edweek/

school_law/2020/09/

justice_ruth_bader_ginsburg_a_.html  

 

"Real change, enduring change, happens 

one step at a time."  -Ruth Bader Ginsburg 

Know Your Contract 

What Ruth Bader Ginsburg Meant to Education 
By Mark Walsh  

Shared Success 
“Don’t aim for success if you want it; just do what you love and believe in , and it will come naturally.” -David Frost 

The next question they had to 
answer was, “How can we 
help?”  With the input of the 
whole class, we brainstormed 
ideas  and decided we could 
help by ‘promoting peace’  
through artwork.  The stu-
dents decided they wanted to 
make artwork using paint and 
canvas, along with other    
materials.  Each student had 
to chose a background that 
felt peaceful to them after 
researching peaceful settings 
using google images.  They 
then painted their chosen 

background and chose an image to 
color.  Some students chose uplift-
ing words or phrases from maga-
zines to put on their artwork.  Each 
student created a piece that is 
unique and peaceful in its own way.  
The artwork is currently being dis-
played in the classroom, and they 
are good reminder to be kind to 
others and promote peace wherev-
er you go! 
 
In Solidarity, 
Emily Bluhm-Allen 

During a Unique Learning unit on 
“Living with Rules and Laws ,“  
students in the Columbia High 
School NYSAA class had to answer 
the question, “What is a problem 
in our community?”  We started 
discussing different issues that 
plague our communities including 
man-made issues and natural 
disasters.  The students decided 
on the issue of violent protests 
that are taking place in many 
parts of the county.  We talked 
about how the violent protests 
are not good for our society and 
can be very dangerous.   
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Online Defensive Driving 

Through the NYSUT Member Benefits Corporation-endorsed Defensive Driving Program, NYSUT 
members and their family members licensed in New York State can take this course online at the 
members-only price of $21.95 per person -- a 27% savings over the regular course fee! 
 
If you are the principal operator of a vehicle, you will receive a minimum 10% reduction in the base 
rate of your auto liability and collision insurance premiums each year for three years. You may also 
receive a reduction of up to four points on your driving record. 
 
You can take the course as often as you wish, but only once every three years for insurance reduc-
tion benefits and once every 18 months for point reduction. This course is sponsored by the Nation-
al Safety Council. 
 
Please Note: The UFT offers its own Defensive Driving courses for UFT members. 

AFT NO-COST COVID-19 GRIEF COUNSELING 
& TRAUMA COVERAGE  

Our national affiliate, the American Federation of Teachers, is providing no-cost COVID-19 grief 
counseling to all active & retired AFT members and their eligible immediate family members. The 
AFT is also providing all active AFT members with up to three months of a trauma counseling benefit 
at no cost.  

https://memberbenefits.nysut.org/about/covid-19-resource  

Visit https://memberbenefits.nysut.org/ for 

more information on Member benefits 
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